
 

 

Victorian Notice to Mariners 

The following Notice to Mariners is published for general information. 
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AUSTRALIA – VICTORIA 

NO. 238 (TEMPORARY) OF 2014 

BASS STRAIT OIL AND GAS FIELDS- EAST GIPPSLAND  
  

Date: FROM PUBLICATION OF THIS NOTICE  
 
Details:    Mariners are advised of survey works being undertaken on the Bass 
Strait offshore oil and gas pipelines operated by Esso Australia. 
 
During survey operations the 34 metre Catamaran “MV Silver Star“(VJD3650) will be 
displaying the lights and shapes required by the Collision Regulations for a vessel 
“restricted in her ability to manoeuvre”.  
 
MV Silver Star will maintain a listening watch on VHF Channel 16. 
 
The survey works will commence on 2 January 2015 and continue through January 
and February 2015.  
  
Masters of vessel are advised to navigate with caution and to keep clear of the      
MV Silver Star during these operations within an area detailed in Table 1.  

Table 1 

Latitude Longitude 
38° 25. 9'S 147° 07.5'E 
38° 36. 0'S 147° 19.8'E 
38° 37.0'S 148° 37.1'E 
38° 48.4'S 148° 30.0'E 

WGS84 

AUS Charts and publications referenced: 
AUS 357A  

Victorian Charts and Publications affected: 
Nil 

Further notice:  
A further Notice will be issued. 

(For Further Information: Wendy Chambers 0400 186 180   
 Email  wendy.chambers@exonmobil.com.) 
 
Adrian Mnew 
Acting Director, Maritime Safety Victoria 
 
Dated  31  December 2014 


